
71622 Federal Register / Vol. 86, No. 240 / Friday, December 17, 2021 / Notices 

resources in the sanctuary from known, 
emerging, and future unknown threats. 

9. Cultural Resources and Maritime 
Heritage: To identify, protect, and raise 
awareness of the maritime cultural, 
historical, and archeological resources 
within the sanctuary, this action plan 
proposes to improve the sanctuary’s 
collaborative partnership with members 
of the Chumash community, as well as 
inventory and monitor historic 
shipwreck and aircraft wreck sites. 

10. Operations and Administration: 
This action plan addresses the necessary 
operational and administrative activities 
required for implementing an effective 
program, including staffing, 
infrastructure needs, and operational 
improvements. 

IV. National Environmental Policy Act 
(NEPA) Compliance 

As required under the National 
Environmental Policy Act (NEPA; 42 
U.S.C. 4321 et seq.), NOAA has 
prepared a DEA to evaluate the potential 
impacts on the human environment of 
implementing NOAA’s proposed action. 
The proposed action is to update 
NOAA’s management activities 
conducted within CINMS that relate to 
research, monitoring, education, 
outreach, community engagement, and 
resource protection. The proposed 
management activities include revising 
the sanctuary management plan and 
implementing routine field activities 
and existing sanctuary regulations. No 
significant impacts to resources and the 
human environment are expected to 
result from this proposed action. 
Accordingly, under NEPA, an 
Environmental Assessment is the 
appropriate document to analyze the 
potential impacts of this action. 
Following the close of the public 
comment period and the satisfaction of 
consultation requirements under any 
applicable natural and cultural resource 
statutes, NOAA will finalize its NEPA 
analysis and prepare a final NEPA 
document and decision document. 

NOAA is seeking public comment on 
the DMP and DEA, which are available 
at https://channelislands.noaa.gov/ 
manage/plan/revision.html or may be 
obtained by contacting the individual 
listed under the heading FOR FURTHER 
INFORMATION CONTACT. 

Authority: 16 U.S.C. 1431 et seq. 

John Armor, 
Director, Office of National Marine 
Sanctuaries, National Ocean Service, 
National Oceanic and Atmospheric 
Administration. 
[FR Doc. 2021–27315 Filed 12–16–21; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 3510–NK–P 

DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE 

National Oceanic and Atmospheric 
Administration 

Agency Information Collection 
Activities; Submission to the Office of 
Management and Budget (OMB) for 
Review and Approval; Comment 
Request; Submission of Conservation 
Efforts To Make Listings Unnecessary 
Under the Endangered Species Act 

The Department of Commerce will 
submit the following information 
collection request to the Office of 
Management and Budget (OMB) for 
review and clearance in accordance 
with the Paperwork Reduction Act of 
1995, on or after the date of publication 
of this notice. We invite the general 
public and other Federal agencies to 
comment on proposed, and continuing 
information collections, which helps us 
assess the impact of our information 
collection requirements and minimize 
the public’s reporting burden. Public 
comments were previously requested 
via the Federal Register on September 
22, 2021, during a 60-day comment 
period. This notice allows for an 
additional 30 days for public comments. 

Agency: National Marine Fisheries 
Service (NMFS). 

Title: Submission of Conservation 
Efforts To Make Listings Unnecessary 
Under the Endangered Species Act. 

OMB Control Number: 0648–0466. 
Form Number(s): None. 
Type of Request: Regular submission 

(extension of a current information 
collection). 

Number of Respondents: 1. 
Average Hours per Response: 2,500 

hours to complete each agreement or 
plan that has the intention of making 
listing unnecessary; 320 hours to 
conduct monitoring for successful 
agreements; and 80 hours to prepare a 
report for successful agreements. 

Total Annual Burden Hours: 2,900. 
Needs and Uses: Submissions of 

information under this collection 
pertain to the Policy for Policy for 
Evaluation of Conservation Efforts 
When Making Listing Decisions (see 68 
FR 15100, March 28, 2003). Information 
is used by NMFS when determining 
whether species warrant listing under 
the Endangered Species Act (ESA), or 
may warrant listing as threatened or 
endangered. Information is also used to 
evaluate the implementation and 
effectiveness of conservation efforts. 

Affected Public: Business or other for- 
profit organizations; State, local or tribal 
Governments. 

Frequency: 1 per year. 
Respondent’s Obligation: Voluntary. 

Legal Authority: ESA (16 U.S.C. 1533). 
This information collection request 

may be viewed at www.reginfo.gov. 
Follow the instructions to view the 
Department of Commerce collections 
currently under review by OMB. 

Written comments and 
recommendations for the proposed 
information collection should be 
submitted within 30 days of the 
publication of this notice on the 
following website www.reginfo.gov/ 
public/do/PRAMain. Find this 
particular information collection by 
selecting ‘‘Currently under 30-day 
Review—Open for Public Comments’’ or 
by using the search function and 
entering either the title of the collection 
or the OMB Control Number 0648–0466. 

Sheleen Dumas, 
Department PRA Clearance Officer, Office of 
the Chief Information Officer, Commerce 
Department. 
[FR Doc. 2021–27387 Filed 12–16–21; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 3510–22–P 

DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE 

National Oceanic and Atmospheric 
Administration 

Agency Information Collection 
Activities; Submission to the Office of 
Management and Budget (OMB) for 
Review and Approval; Comment 
Request; Annual Economic Survey of 
Federal Gulf and South Atlantic Shrimp 
Permit Holders 

AGENCY: National Oceanic & 
Atmospheric Administration (NOAA), 
Commerce. 
ACTION: Notice of Information 
Collection, request for comment. 

SUMMARY: The Department of 
Commerce, in accordance with the 
Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995 
(PRA), invites the general public and 
other Federal agencies to comment on 
proposed, and continuing information 
collections, which helps us assess the 
impact of our information collection 
requirements and minimize the public’s 
reporting burden. The purpose of this 
notice is to allow for 60 days of public 
comment preceding submission of the 
collection to OMB. 
DATES: To ensure consideration, 
comments regarding this proposed 
information collection must be received 
on or before February 15, 2022. 
ADDRESSES: Interested persons are 
invited to submit written comments to 
Adrienne Thomas, NOAA PRA Officer, 
at Adrienne.thomas@noaa.gov. Please 
reference OMB Control Number 0648– 
0591 in the subject line of your 
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comments. Do not submit Confidential 
Business Information or otherwise 
sensitive or protected information. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Requests for additional information or 
specific questions related to collection 
activities should be directed to 
Christopher Liese, Industry Economist, 
SEFSC, NMFS, 75 Virginia Beach Drive, 
Miami FL 33149, (305) 365–4109, 
christopher.liese@noaa.gov. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

I. Abstract 

NOAA Fisheries, Southeast Fisheries 
Science Center, annually collects 
socioeconomic data from commercial 
fishermen in the Gulf of Mexico and 
South Atlantic shrimp fisheries who 
hold one or more permits for harvesting 
shrimp from federal waters (U.S. 
Exclusive Economic Zone). A collection 
of economic information from fishers 
affected by the management of federal 
commercial fisheries is needed to 
ensure that national goals, objectives, 
and requirements of the Magnuson- 
Stevens Fishery Conservation and 
Management Act (MFCMA) and other 
laws are met. The data is needed to 
conduct socioeconomic analyses in 
support of management of the shrimp 
fishery and to satisfy legal requirements. 
Information about revenues, variable 
and fixed costs, capital investment and 
other socioeconomic information is 
collected from a random sample of 
permit holders. The data will be used to 
assess how fishermen will be impacted 
by and respond to federal regulation 
likely to be considered by fishery 
managers. No changes are requested 
with this renewal request. 

II. Method of Collection 

The information will be collected on 
paper using a mail survey. 

III. Data 

OMB Control Number: 0648–0591. 
Form Number(s): None. 
Type of Review: Regular submission 

(extension of a current information 
collection). 

Affected Public: Business or other for- 
profit organizations; individuals or 
households. 

Estimated Number of Respondents: 
650 permit holders. 

Estimated Time per Response: 45 
minutes. 

Estimated Total Annual Burden 
Hours: 488 hours. 

Estimated Total Annual Cost to 
Public: $0 in recordkeeping/reporting 
costs. 

Respondent’s Obligation: Required to 
Obtain or Retain Benefits. 

Legal Authority: Magnuson-Stevens 
Fishery Conservation and Management 
Act. 

IV. Request for Comments 
We are soliciting public comments to 

permit the Department/Bureau to: (a) 
Evaluate whether the proposed 
information collection is necessary for 
the proper functions of the Department, 
including whether the information will 
have practical utility; (b) Evaluate the 
accuracy of our estimate of the time and 
cost burden for this proposed collection, 
including the validity of the 
methodology and assumptions used; (c) 
Evaluate ways to enhance the quality, 
utility, and clarity of the information to 
be collected; and (d) Minimize the 
reporting burden on those who are to 
respond, including the use of automated 
collection techniques or other forms of 
information technology. 

Comments that you submit in 
response to this notice are a matter of 
public record. We will include or 
summarize each comment in our request 
to OMB to approve this ICR. Before 
including your address, phone number, 
email address, or other personal 
identifying information in your 
comment, you should be aware that 
your entire comment—including your 
personal identifying information—may 
be made publicly available at any time. 
While you may ask us in your comment 
to withhold your personal identifying 
information from public review, we 
cannot guarantee that we will be able to 
do so. 

Sheleen Dumas, 
Department PRA Clearance Officer, Office of 
the Chief Information Officer, Commerce 
Department. 
[FR Doc. 2021–27401 Filed 12–16–21; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 3510–22–P 

DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE 

National Oceanic and Atmospheric 
Administration 

Public Meeting of the National Sea 
Grant Advisory Board 

AGENCY: Office of Oceanic and 
Atmospheric Research (OAR), National 
Oceanic and Atmospheric 
Administration (NOAA), Department of 
Commerce (DOC). 
ACTION: Notice of public meeting. 

SUMMARY: This notice sets forth the 
schedule and proposed agenda of a 
forthcoming meeting of the National Sea 
Grant Advisory Board (Board), a Federal 
Advisory Committee. Board members 
will discuss and provide advice on the 

National Sea Grant College Program (Sea 
Grant) in the areas of program 
evaluation, strategic planning, 
education and extension, science and 
technology programs, and other matters 
as described in the agenda found on the 
Sea Grant website. For more information 
on this Federal Advisory Committee 
please visit the Federal Advisory 
Committee database: https://
www.facadatabase.gov/FACA/ 
FACAPublicPage. 

DATES: The announced meeting is 
scheduled for Thursday, January 6, 2022 
from 3:00 p.m.–4:30 p.m. (EST). 
ADDRESSES: The meeting will be held 
virtually only. For more information 
and for virtual access see below in the 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT 
section. 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: For 
any questions concerning the meeting, 
please contact Ms. Donna Brown, 
National Sea Grant College Program. 
Email: oar.sg-feedback@noaa.gov Phone 
Number 301–734–1088. To attend via 
webinar, please R.S.V.P. to Donna 
Brown (contact information above) by 
Wednesday, January 5, 2022. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION:

Status: The meeting will be open to 
public participation with a public 
comment period on Thursday, January 6 
at 4:25 p.m. (EST). (Check agenda using 
the link in the Matters to be Considered 
section to confirm time.) The Board 
expects that public statements presented 
at its meetings will not be repetitive of 
previously submitted verbal or written 
statements. In general, each individual 
or group making a verbal presentation 
will be limited to a total time of three 
(3) minutes. Written comments should 
be received by Ms. Donna Brown by 
Monday, December 31, 2021 to provide 
sufficient time for Board review. Written 
comments received after the deadline 
will be distributed to the Board, but may 
not be reviewed prior to the meeting 
date. 

Special Accommodations: The Board 
meeting is virtually accessible to people 
with disabilities. Requests for sign 
language interpretation or other 
auxiliary aids should be directed to Ms. 
Donna Brown by Friday, December 31, 
2021. 

The Board, which consists of a 
balanced representation from academia, 
industry, state government and citizens 
groups, was established in 1976 by 
Section 209 of the Sea Grant 
Improvement Act (Pub. L. 94–461, 33 
U.S.C. 1128). The Board advises the 
Secretary of Commerce and the Director 
of the National Sea Grant College 
Program with respect to operations 
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